







[Service Date August 22, 2003]

August 21, 2003

Mr. Simon ffitch

Assistant Attorney General

Public Counsel Section

Office of Attorney General

900 Fourth Avenue, Suite 2000

Seattle, WA  9816401912

Re:
In the Matter of the Petition of Qwest Corporation Seeking Exemptions from Certain Provisions of WAC 480-120-104 Relating to Information to Consumers, Docket No. UT-030939

Dear Mr. ffitch:

The Commission has received your petition for reconsideration or clarification of the Commission’s open meeting decision and its order in Docket No. UT-030939, relating to a request by Qwest for exemption from certain notification requirements.

We have circulated the petition to the Commissioners, who decide whether to take up such matters at an open meeting.  No Commissioner asked that the petition be set for consideration.  Therefore, the matter will receive no further review at the Commission, and you may consider the matter closed.  

Sincerely,

CAROLE J. WASHBURN

Secretary

cc:  Qwest Corporation

